OOTISCHENIA IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT   

“Our Mission is To Provide Safe Potable Drinking Water”

123 Ootischenia Road, Castlegar, B.C. V1N 4L7 Tel: (250)365-6996 Fax: (250) 365-2682

E-mail:  oidwater@ootischenia.com   

website: www.ootischenia.com
October 7, 2021
Water Users of the Ootischenia Improvement District

The Ootischenia Improvement District will be performing our regular Fall chlorine flush of the distribution system. Residents may begin to notice a slight smell of chlorine in the water beginning on Monday October 18, 2021. The chlorine will be in the water for approximately two weeks and during that time O.I.D staff will be flushing the distribution system at fire hydrants and various flush points and sample stations throughout the distribution system.  Consumption of this chlorinated water is perfectly safe.  
It is critical that all chlorine imparted to the water be available to sanitize the pipes and fixtures within our system. 
The Ootischenia Improvement District is committed to providing the highest quality water possible to our residents. Chlorine flushing is a vital part of achieving that goal and we appreciate the patience and cooperation of you, our residents.

If you have any questions regarding this notice or process, please call the office number listed at the top of this notice.
Regards,

Bill Alexander
Chief Water System Operator

Ootischenia Improvement District

